
 

 

 

 MATERIALS PICK-UP DAYS 

Enter Door #40—students only – no appointments needed 

See the attached flier for more details 

  Seniors  Tuesday, August 3  8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

  Juniors  Wednesday, August  4 8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

  Sophomores   Thursday, August 5     8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

  Freshmen*  Friday, August 6     8:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

  All Classes   Monday, August 9     2:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

 

FRESHMAN ORIENTATION 

*Freshman Orientation will be held Friday, August 6 from 8:00 AM to 1:00 PM.  Please plan to drop off your 
son/daughter by 8:00 AM at Door #1 (the main entrance) for Freshman Orientation.  Then join us for an  
informational meeting for parents only at 11:45 AM in the Norris Cultural Arts Center (Door #43).  After the 
presentation, parents and students will conclude the day at 1:00 PM in the stadium/football field.  Welcome, 
Class of 2025! 

 

JOIN STC GUIDES 

Current Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors—you are needed!   STC Guides need your help on Sophomore 
Materials Pick Up day and Freshman Orientation. Sophomore Day is Thursday, August 5 and Freshman 
Orientation is Friday, August 6. We are looking to get  thirty people to help with each shift on Sophomore Day 
and at least one hundred people to help at Freshman Orientation.  Please sign-up to help!    

 

 

 

NEW STUDENT ORIENTATION 

New to East?  An informational meeting to acquaint new students and parents to St. Charles East will be held  
on Monday, August 9 at 4:00 PM.  At 4:00—join us in the Underpass  (Door #57) to start.  Students—tours of 
the building will be provided as well as a chance to meet East staff and students and pick up your materials.  

 
 

MORNING ANNOUNCEMENTS TEAM 2021-22 

The Morning Announcement Team is looking for a few additional Juniors or Seniors to join the team.  Are you 
looking for a new club or activity?  Want to spend some quality time in the studio at East? Enjoy staying current 
and sharing news with your classmates? Just fill out an application and submit a video clip as  your audition by 
Wednesday, August 11.  Please open the Morning Announcements Application, make a copy, fill it out, and 
share it with Mrs. Dandre.   

August 2, 2021 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/194LCmZrXyTtpY9JnntC4wyo3cTL_lb7Yfn87phppvWk/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zrOdsChyDPa_Ho6bZU8bzby2DcGiQkfcTb3RteUdkb4/edit?usp=sharing


 

REGISTRATION MATERIALS 2021-22 

Returning Student Registration for 2021-22 is in an online format that opened on April 26.  See the registration 
page in this bulletin for more information. East specific materials for 2021-22 are available on the East website 
using this link:   SCTE School Fees & Materials Pick-up (google.com)  

New this year:  Course specific fees will be assigned in September.  Sports fees will be collected through 8 to18.  
Parking fees will be assigned in August/September after hang tags have been issued.   

 

 

 

TEXTBOOKS/NOVELS TO RETURN?   

Do  you still have a textbook, calculator, library book or novel from this year  or last year?  There is someone at 

East during the summer at Door #1  from 7:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Please return these items so we can share them 

with another Saint! 

 

MESSAGE ABOUT 2020-21 YEARBOOKS  

If you pre-paid for a Yearbook from July 2020 to May 2021, we will be shipping them out directly to you in               
September.  If you have questions about whether you purchased a yearbook, or if yearbooks are still                 
available—PushCoin  records show whether or not you purchased last summer or anytime after.  If you didn't 
purchase a book, don't panic, just contact HALO Yearbook in September to arrange for a purchase.    

 

 

 

HOME ACCESS CENTER 

HAC is currently closed due to summer maintenance.  Student schedules will be available at Materials Pick-Up.  
HAC will be open to print your most current copy of your schedule starting on Sunday, August 8. 

 
 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL 

Welcome back!  The first day of school is Wednesday, August 11.  Please bring your Chromebook fully charged.  
Wear your student ID on the new, fancy lanyard that you received at Materials Pick-up days.  Teachers will alert 
you to any supplies needed for their class on the first day.  See you soon!   

 
 

PARENTS—SAVE THE DATE — BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT  

Thursday, September 2 

6:45 PM - 9:00 PM 

 
 

HOMECOMING 2021—WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 20  

Saints—this year’s Homecoming Theme will be Elements! Thanks for your input. More information about the 
week will be shared soon.  

https://sites.google.com/d303.org/scte-school-fees-materials/home?form=MY01SV&OCID=MY01SV


 
 

JOB SUPPORT WEBSITE 
Looking for a job? Visit the STCE Job Support website for local job openings! New locations have been added and 
they are looking to be filled! Some companies will take students as young as 14 and 15 years old (with a worker's 
permit). Go to our school website, under Students/College & Career/STCE Job Support Website. For more          
information or if you have ANY questions, please  email Ms. Stone Shannon.stone@d303.org.  

 

 

X-RAY NEWSPAPER 
It is not too late to join X-ray, East's newspaper club!  We welcome newcomers all year, and into the summer 
months as well. We are currently accepting applications for editorial positions for next year's staff. Please email 
Mr. Jake Stewart or Mrs. Ladowski for a link to the form.  Class of 2021 - check out our graduation coverage 
online at eastxray.com! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CLASS OF 2022– PLAN YOUR SENIOR PORTRAITS 

Formal Senior portraits are taken from June – October by Root Studios here at East. See the dates and times 
listed below. Senior families will receive communications about Root Studios during the summer before Senior 
year starts.   Please call Customer Service:  815-433-1869 for more information. 

 

Room B121 – enter door #40 

Monday, October 18, 4PM-9 PM 

Tuesday, October 19, 4PM-9 PM 

Wednesday, October 20, 4PM-9 PM 

Thursday, October 21, 4PM-9 PM 
 

Tip from the East Yearbook Staff:  If you are only interested in a Yearbook photo, you can skip the sitting fee and 
get the photo done with a single pose.  Please get your photograph taken —there is a  November 1, 2021       
deadline in order to be included in the Yearbook!   We do not use any photos taken outside of Root Studios/ID 
photos. 

 

 

 

mailto:Shannon.stone@d303.org
http://eastxray.com/
https://senior.hrimaging.com/Senior/Login.aspx






 












